President’s October Update 2021

My fellow Members,

The NSW State Government has announced that as of the 11" of October 2021 the state will
come out of lockdown. The NSSC will open both Clubs in accordance with the guidelines and
restrictions as set out by the NSW Government.

I would like to bring all members up to date on how we will open and what has been
happening since being in lockdown for 8 weeks.

Club Opening.
Both Clubs will open on the 11" of October 2021 under the following restrictions.

¢ Both Clubs will open under strict Covid health protocols and procedures.

Patrons will be required to be fully vaccinated to enter both clubs, including outdoor
& sporting facilities, and proof of double vaccination will be required. Only
exemption will be medical grounds with proof.

Face masks must be worn.

Sporting facilities will open

Bingo will start at Club Narooma on Wednesday and Ciub Dalmeny on Thursday.
No raffles until November.

4 square metre rule will apply within both clubs until the 1* December 2021.

All rules and guidelines will be displayed at both clubs,

During the lockdown the following has been completed or moved.

Club Narooma

The major internal renovations being carried out by Edwards Construction are now
complete. The new outdoor locker room for the bowlers should be completed this
month. The new outdoor sign has been installed.

Club Dalmeny

The final plans have been drawn up and agreed to by the board. The plans were lodged with
council in late September to obtain a DA. Copies of the plans will be on display in both clubs.
An information session will be held at Club Dalmeny as soon as possible

Survey

The NSSC took part in an independent survey that was carried out by Roar Research
on behalf of Clubs NSW. I would like to thank the 375 members who took part. Your
comments have been noted and a review will be carried out by the club.
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AGM

Due to the Covid lockdown, the board election and AGM has been moved to the
following dates. There are 3 positions available for election and if more than 3
nominations are received then an election will take place.

e Monday 8" November — Call for Nominations
Wednesday 10" November — Information session for members interested in
become a director.

e Friday 19" November — Nominations close
e Thursday 25" November — Ballot positions drawn
e Monday 6" December — Voting Open
e Friday 17" December — Voting Closed
e Sunday 19" December - AGM
Future

Our long-term future depends on Covid 19. The NSW Government has announced further
lifting of restrictions as of 1* December 2021. However, I must stress here that we can go
back into lockdown at any time if our case numbers go up.

I would also ask all members not to take any frustrations out on the staff. They are only trying
to do their job in difficult times.

Again, on behalf of the board I would like to thank our CEO, senior staff, duty managers and
staff for their efforts and support in achieving our results and objectives to date.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all the Directors for their support and input.

Please stay safe.

Regards,

Graham A. Reeve

President
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